DENNIS S. DAMON, DISTRICT 28, CHAIR BILL DIAMOND, DISTRICT 12 CHRISTINE R. SAVAGE, DISTRICT 22

KAREN NADEAU-DRILLEN, LEGISLATIVE ANALYST LOCK KIERMAIER, LEGISLATIVE ANALYST (OFPR) KATHIE BILODEAU, COMMITTEE CLERK



STATE OF MAINE

BOYD P. MARLEY, PORTLAND, CHAIR
CHARLES D. FISHER, BREWER
GEORGE W. HOGAN, SR., OLD ORCHARD BEACH
EDWARD J. MAZUREK, ROCKLAND
ANN E. PEOPLES, WESTBROOK
CHARLES KEN THERIAULT, MADAWASKA
WILLIAM P. BROWNE, VASSALBORO
DOUGLAS A. THOMAS, RIPLEY
RICHARD M. CEBRA, NAPLES
KIMBERLEY C. ROSEN, BUCKSPORT

ONE HUNDRED AND TWENTY-THIRD LEGISLATURE

COMMITTEE ON TRANSPORTATION

November 21, 2008

Commissioner David A. Cole Maine Department of Transportation 16 State House Station Augusta, ME 04333-0016

RE: Final Report of the Sears Island Planning Initiative's Joint Use Planning Committee

Dear Commissioner Cole:

First and foremost, on behalf of the Joint Standing Committee on Transportation, we would like to express our deepest gratitude for the earnest and persistent efforts of the Joint Use Planning Committee (JUPC) and its predecessors, the Sears Island Alternative Uses Committee (SIAUC) and the Sears Island Planning Initiative Steering Committee (SIPISC). The Transportation Committee recognizes the often controversial and difficult nature of the JUPC's charge, but congratulates you and your fellow members of the JUPC on your positive outcome, which is the "Final Report and Recommendations for Implementation of the Sears Island Planning Initiative."

We are also writing this letter to memorialize the Transportation Committee's unanimous vote in favor of accepting and supporting the JUPC's recommendations, including the draft of the conservation easement, as presented to the Transportation Committee on November 18, 2008.

The next phase for the Transportation Committee, and the Maine Legislature as a whole, will be to introduce and deliberate legislation to clarify the Maine Department of Transportation's next steps before implementing the JUPC's recommendations including, but not limited to, pursuing and obtaining the necessary permits for a marine transportation facility on Sears Island.

Again, we sincerely thank you and the JUPC for your considerable efforts on this matter.

Dennis S. Damon

Senate Chair

Boyd P. Marley

House Chair

CC: Members of the Joint Standing Committee on Transportation

Members of the Sears Island Planning Initiative's Joint Use Planning Committee

Karin Tilberg, Governor's Office

Theresa Savoy, Maine Department of Transportation